
CHAMBER SPONSORED BILLS PASSED IN THE   
134TH GENERAL ASSEMBLY

LEGISLATIVE AGENDA

	✓ Codified when work from home injuries are compensable. (HB 447)  
	✓ Revised the Ohio EPA’s definition and regulatory authority regarding ephemeral streams. 

	 (HB 175)  
	✓ Improved Ohio’s current D+ grade on the Council on State Taxation (COST) Property 

	 Tax Administration Scorecard. (HB 126)  
	✓ Amended state wage and hour laws to clarify that de minimis amounts of time may be disregarded 

	 when calculating overtime pay. (SB 47)  
	✓ Reduced regulations on businesses that limit economic growth and increase compliance burdens. 

	 (SB 9)  
	✓ Provided incentives to businesses who offer work-based learning experiences for career-tech students. 

	 (SB 166)  
	✓ Ensured that students will be equipped with an adequate level of financial literacy upon graduation. 

	 (SB 1)   
	✓ Repealed sales tax on staffing services saving employers more than $300 million over a two-year period. 

	 (HB 110)   	✓ Increased funding for TechCred from less than $1 million to $58 million. (HB 110)  
	✓ Eliminated Ohio’s unemployment loan, saving employers more than $600 million over a three-year period. 

	 (HB 168)   	✓ Established local standards for natural gas pipeline development. (HB 430)  	✓ Provided qualified immunity to campground operators. (HB 229)  
	✓ Enabled any business who can meet health standards to remain open during a public health emergency. 

	 (HB 215)  	✓ Established grants for hotels, bars and restaurants impacted by Covid-19. (SB 108)  	✓ Prevented local governments from banning use of natural gas. (HB 201)  	✓ Lowered statue of limitations for occupational disease in workers compensation claims. (HB 75)  	✓ Used ARPA funds to eliminate Ohio’s unemployment Trust Fund loan. (HB 168)  	✓ Lowered statue of limitation on contracts. (SB 13)  	✓ Expanded broadband investments by creating Ohio Residential Broadband Program. (HB 2)  	✓ Established grants for small businesses impacted by Covid-19. (SB 109)  	✓ Saved Ohio business owners 6.1 billion dollars in the last two years through advocating and achieving public 
	 policy victories that have a lasting effect on the state’s economy and residents.  
 


